New Tecumseth
Clerks/Administration Department
Administration Centre
10 Wellington St. E. Alliston, ON L9R 1A1
Via email: pslowleigh@newtecumseth.ca

RE: Public Health Ontario – Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells

During the July 8, 2024, regular meeting of council, correspondence from New Tecumseth regarding Public Health Ontario – Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells was brought forward and discussed, the following resolution was passed:

Moved: Liz Welsh Seconded: Joel Field

THAT the council of the Town of Petrolia support the resolution of the Township of Tecumseth, regarding Public Health Ontario – Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells.

Carried

Kind regards,

Original Signed

Mandi Pearson

Director of Legislative Services | Deputy Operations | Clerk

cc: file

Municipalities of Ontario

<u>andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org</u> - Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks <u>Sylvia.Jones@pc.ola.org</u> - Honourable Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health <u>Karalyn.dueck@county-lambton.on.ca</u> – Lambton Public Health, Office of the Medical Officer of Health

bob.bailey@pc.ola.org - MPP Bob Bailey, Sarnia-Lambton

Encl.

Phone: (519)882-2350 • Fax: (519)882-3373 • Theatre: (800)717-7694

411 Greenfield Street, Petrolia, ON, NON 1RO







Clerks/Administration Department Administration Centre 10 Wellington St. E. Alliston, ON L9R 1A1 Web Address: www.newtecumseth.ca Email: pslowleigh@newtecumseth.ca Phone: 705-435-3900

or 905-729-0057 Fax: 705-435-2873

June 24, 2024

VIA EMAIL

Dear Sir/Madam:

Re: Public Health Ontario - Phasing Out Free Water Testing for Private Wells

Please be advised that the Town of New Tecumseth Council passed the following resolution at their meeting of June 17, 2024:

Whereas the Ontario Auditor General's annual report on public health from December 2023 indicates that Public Health Ontario is proposing the phasing-out of free provincial water testing services for private drinking water;

And Whereas free private drinking water testing services has played a pivotal role in safeguarding public health, particularly in rural communities, including the entire Township of The Archipelago, that rely predominantly on private drinking water;

And Whereas the removal of free private drinking water testing could lead to a reduction in testing, potentially increasing the risk of waterborne diseases in these vulnerable populations;

And Whereas the tragic events in Walkerton, Ontario underscored the critical importance of safe drinking water.

Now Therefore Be It Resolved That the Town of New Tecumseth hereby requests that the Province reconsider and ultimately decide against the proposed phasing-out of free private drinking water testing services;

And Further That this resolution be sent to all Ontario municipalities, Andrea Khanjin, Minister of Environment Conservation and Parks, Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health, Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit, and Brian Saunderson, MPP Simcoe -Grey.

Page 1 of 2

Yours truly,

Pam Slowleigh

Pamela Slowleigh Deputy Clerk

cc. andrea.khanjin@pc.ola.org - Honourable Andrea Khanjin, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks Sylvia.Jones@pc.ola.org - Honourable Sylvia Jones, Minister of Health Sanja.Hakkarainen@smdhu.org - Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit, Office of the Medical Officer of Health Brian.Saunderson@pc.ola.org - Brian Saunderson, MPP Simcoe-Grey

<u>Brian.Saunderson@pc.ola.org</u> – Brian Saunderson, MPf All Ontario Municipalities

Phone: (519)882-2350